
University South Neighborhood Association (USNA) Meeting   December 4, 2018 

 

After opening with our pledge of allegiance and introduction of officers, Shannon reported a bank balance of 

$342.59. Officer Chad Dietrich shared the neighborhood crime report with the 15 people present. He reminded 

us again to always lock our cars whether on the street, in the driveway or in the garage. If we have question 

regarding long-parked or damaged vehicles on our streets or lawns, Chad offered to help us resolving the 

problem and removing these vehicles from continuing to detract from our neighborhood appearance.  

 

We proceeded with the election of new USNA officers for 2019. Our new officers are:  

 President: Sara Ann Corrigan 

 Vice-President: Mitch Luman 

 Treasurer: Shannon Stigleman 

 Secretary: Loraine Luman 

 

The memorandum of the November 6th meeting were approved. We also approved a $50 donation to New 

Horizon Church in appreciation for use of their building for our meetings.  

 

We discussed ongoing neighborhood concerns including the patching of streets where dips have been left 

even after utilities are finished with repairs, the status of reported abandoned houses, alleyways and other 

concerns of community neighbors. 

 

Mitch will investigate the possibility of having a neighborhood identification sign or signs placed in our 

neighborhood giving identity to our area with a University South designation. 

 

We noted work continues on Weinbach Avenue, but these are just temporary repairs before a new drainage 

system is in place and a change to a three lane configuration between the Lloyd and Covert is implemented. 

 

Sara Ann reminded us of her Holiday Tea in her home at 634 S Norman on December 9th from 2 to 5 pm. All in 

the neighborhood are invited. 

 

Our next meeting will be January 8th, 2019, the SECOND Tuesday of the month, as January 1st is New Year’s 

Day. 

 

Jerri Close, Secretary 


